

2010 NOV 18 P 12: 13

November 17, 2010

CONNECTICUT OFFICE OF VIA HAND DELIVERY AND OVERNIGHT MAILHEALTH CARE ACCESS

Commissioner of the Office of Health Care Access 410 Capitol Avenue, MS#13HCA P.O. Box 340308 Hartford, CT 06134-0308

Re: Notice of Termination of Service for which a Certificate of Need was not Obtained pursuant to Section 92(c) of Public Act 10-179

Dear Commissioner:

This letter is to provide notice pursuant to Section 92(c) of Public Act 10-179 of the termination of services of Medical Center Pharmacy and Home Care Center, Inc. ("MCP").

Background

MCP is a Connecticut for-profit corporation, all of the stock of which is owned by York Enterprises, Inc. York Enterprises, Inc. and Yale-New Haven Hospital, Inc., a "health care facility" as described in Section 83 of Public Act 10-179, are commonly controlled by YNH Network Corporation and part of the Yale New Haven Health System.

MCP currently operates retail pharmacies at the following locations in New Haven:

- 60 Temple Street
- 150 Sargent Drive
- 1415 Chapel Street
- 800 Howard Avenue
- 50 York Street

Certificates of need were not required or obtained in connection with the establishment of these retail pharmacies.

Termination

MCP intends to terminate its operations at each of the above-listed retail pharmacy sites effective on or after January 21, 2011. The assets of each of the pharmacies will be sold to a third party, who will operate a new retail pharmacy at each of the locations listed above, with the exception that the location at 50 York Street will be closed and a new pharmacy will be opened at 55 Park Street.

Because of the various locations, it is intended that the assets of each of the pharmacies will be sold over a three week period beginning on January 21, 2011 (with the sales of the pharmacies located at 60 Temple Street and 150 Sargent Drive closing on January 21, 2011, the sales of the pharmacies located at 1415 Chapel Street and 800 Howard Avenue closing on January 28, 2011, and the sale of the pharmacy located at 50 York Street closing on February 4, 2011). Because various conditions must be satisfied before the transactions are consummated, the transactions may be delayed beyond the schedule described in this letter, but in no event will the closings occur prior to January 21, 2011 (which is more than sixty (60) days following the date of this letter).

Please feel free to contact me should you have questions or need additional information.

Sincerely.

John Skelk

Vice President, Finance